Lindsey Ozbolt

From:

Easterbrooks, John A (DFW) < John. Easterbrooks@dfw.wa.gov>

Sent:

Thursday, June 11, 2015 4:42 PM

To:

Hendrix, Leah (DFW); stevecin984@msn.com; Lindsey Ozbolt

Subject:

Re: Comment re: CU-14-00006 WDFW

I called Steve and explained the project. I think he understands it better now and is not so vehemently against it. I told him a site below the dam was my first choice, but we lost out on the Winters property. He didn't know that we acquired the parcel to replace the water access we traded with Red's in the canyon. He didn't realize the amount of public bank fishing access we acquired as well (1/3 mi). I told him USBR and EWC intend to fence the levee above the dam and take that take-out away....our Hwy. 10 site is a safe upstream replacement.

I don't think he will attend the meeting. Don't know if he'll be inclined to change his testimony before the hearing, but I am copying Steve and Lindsey Ozbolt.

Easty

Sent from my Verizon Wireless 4G LTE DROID

"Hendrix, Leah (DFW)" < Leah. Hendrix@dfw.wa.gov> wrote:

We have until 5 to re-direct if he is misunderstanding. <u>lindsey.ozbolt@co.kittitas.wa.us</u> address to collect comments.

Leah Hendrix

Regional Lands Agent Property & Acquisition Specialist WDFW Region 3 1701 S. 24th Avenue Yakima WA 98902 509-457-9312

From: Hendrix, Leah (DFW)

Sent: Thursday, June 11, 2015 3:43 PM

To: Easterbrooks, John A (DFW)

Subject: FW: Comment re: CU-14-00006 WDFW

Hi John -

I am off in a few to meet the supporters at the meeting. Would you be able to discuss this with Steve? There is no other place to take out of the river anywhere near the dam. Even Visit Kittitas County says to take out at our property here.

There has to be some confusion as to the location. I have had calls from private owners downstream of this telling folks cannot take out on their property, and the EWC has directly stated that no one is to take out on their property. Folks are getting chased off, and now I hear there is a fence going up to prevent folks from taking out. Enforcement agrees this is necessary, so not sure what is up. Bad timing though after three years of work and all the community support to come up with this now.

#59

Also let him know that our supporters are also supporting a put in below the dam, as soon as property can be located. We are trying to provide both. I am off. Thanks!

Leah Hendrix

Regional Lands Agent Property & Acquisition Specialist WDFW Region 3 1701 S. 24th Avenue Yakima WA 98902 509-457-9312

From: C S ROGERS [mailto:stevecin984@msn.com]

Sent: Thursday, June 11, 2015 12:47 PM

To: cds@co.kittitas.wa.us

Subject: Comment re: CU-14-00006 WDFW